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Today’s Headlines 

 

Water to be Shut Off to Heritage Buildings Monday, Aug. 6 

 

There will be one final shut down of water to the Heritage side of campus on Monday, 

August 6, 2018.  The company installing the new water line needs to shut down the 

existing line in order to disconnect it from city service and connect the new line – there 

are four locations this must be done.  We are anticipating this will be an all-day shut 

down with hopes of it being much shorter.  Just as in previous cases, Spellmann, 

Young, and Harmon will have water and working restrooms.   

 

There will be intermittent shut downs of the heritage side water line for about 10 

minutes multiple times throughout the day on Friday, August 3. The company will 

be doing testing to prepare for the Monday all day shut down.   

 

This should be the last time we have to shut off water for this project. Thank you to 

everyone for your patience as we complete this much-needed improvement to our 

campus. 



 

Lisa O’Brien Enger Named Lindenwood Vice President 

for University Relations 

 
Lindenwood University has announced that St. Louisan 
Lisa O’Brien Enger will be the university’s vice 
president for university relations. The veteran 
executive will start in the new position on Sept. 1 and 
will direct the university’s marketing, communication, 
development, and alumni relations efforts. 

O’Brien Enger has more than 20 years of senior leadership 

and management experience, including executive director 

positions at the Clayton Chamber of Commerce, the Susan G. Komen for the Cure St. 

Louis affiliate, and the United Soybean Board and, most recently, as chief operating 

officer for the United Soybean Board. She is active in the community, including as a 

board member of the Cardinal Glennon Children’s Hospital Foundation Guild, and 

received the St. Louis Business Journal’s 40 under 40 Award in 2008. 

Lindenwood University System President Michael D. Shonrock, Ph.D., welcomed 

O’Brien Enger and lauded her extensive experience. 

“We’re very pleased and happy to welcome Lisa to the Lindenwood family,” Shonrock 

said. “This is a new position in keeping with our strategic plan’s focus on branding, 

marketing, and alumni affinity groups and engagement in the greater St. Louis area.” 

O’Brien Enger, who has a Master of Arts degree in marketing and a baccalaureate 

degree in business management, echoed that sentiment. 

“I am very excited about this opportunity to work with President Shonrock and the 

dedicated leadership team that is in place,” she said. “It is a great time to be a part of 

Lindenwood, and I’m looking forward to the collaboration and meeting the challenge of 

driving ‘Real Experience. Real Success.’” 

O’Brien Enger and her husband, Tom Enger, live in St. Louis County. 

 

Facilities Launching New Online Work Order System 

The Lindenwood University Facilities Department is implementing a new software-

based work order reporting system called FAMIS. Employees should report all 

maintenance and custodial issues to their deans or supervisors, and these requests 

will be entered into the system by someone in that office.   



 

The Facilities Department will no longer take phone calls or emails to report routine 

maintenance or custodial items. You will be asked to report the issue to the appropriate 

office to be entered into FAMIS.  Emergencies (a water line break or gas leak for 

example) should be reported immediately to the maintenance department at 636-949-

4922. 

 

Dr. Grant Black Named Assistant Director of Hammond Institute 

 

Welcome to Dr. Grant Black, who joined the Hammond 

Institute for Free Enterprise, as Assistant Director on 

Wed., August 1. 

 
Prior to joining Lindenwood, Black directed the Center 
for Entrepreneurship and Economic Education, and 
was a teaching professor of economics at the 
University of Missouri-St. Louis. Prior to joining 
UMSL, he was an associate professor of economics 
at Indiana University South Bend. In 2002, he was 
visiting professor at the University of Pretoria in South 
Africa. Dr. Black has taught both undergraduate and 

graduate courses, including introductory macroeconomics; introductory 
microeconomics; labor economics; energy; economics and the environment; 
and a survey of economics. 
  
His research focuses on the economics of science and innovation, local and 
regional economic issues, and economic education. He has contributed to 
research funded by the Alfred P. Sloan Foundation, the Andrew W. Mellon 
Foundation, the National Science Foundation, the National Bureau of Economic 
Research, the South African Revenue Service, and the United States Agency 
for International Development. He is the author of the book, The Geography of 
Small Firm Innovation, and his research has been the focus of articles in 
diverse publications, including Economic Inquiry, Research Policy, Economic 
Development Quarterly, Science and Public Policy, and Growth and Change. 
Dr. Black served as a consultant to the Board on Science, Technology and 
Economic Policy at the National Academy of Sciences and participated in the 
Scientific Workforce Project sponsored by the National Bureau of Economic 
Research.  
 
Dr. Black received his undergraduate and master degrees from the University of 

Missouri-St. Louis (1992, 1994), and his Ph.D. from Georgia State University (2001). 



 

Safety Request 

 

All employees will be asked by their supervisors to provide their mobile phone number 

in Workday. This is necessary to meet the requirements of the crisis management 

plans of the university.    

 

Updating Contact Information in Workday. 

 

1. Click on the Personal Information Worklet. 

 
2. In the Personal Information Worklet, click on the change “Contact 

Information” 

 
3. In the My Contact Information, select Edit->”Change My Home 

Contact Information”. 



 
4. Scroll down to the Phone section to update Phone numbers. Users can 

add in multiple phone numbers as well by clicking Add. 

 
 

5. At the end, make sure to click Submit. 



 

Pedestal Foods Job Fair Aug. 9 

 

Pedestal Foods will hold a job fiasr for barisitas, food service workers, and shift leads 

on Thursday, Aug. 9 from 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. and 5-7 p.m. in the Spellmann Dining Hall. 

 

For more information, see the flier. 

 

Hammond Institute Holds College Credit Course for High School Students 

 

From July 16 – 27, the Hammond Institute’s 

Justice American Style Program held a 

course on campus called Justice & the 

Constitution.  This two-week college credit 

class included 12 high school students (8 

students from 7 local high schools and 4 

homeschool students).  One homeschool 

student had the following to say about the 

class:  “I've really enjoyed your class and I 

haven't been this excited about doing 

schoolwork before in my life. This class 

sparked an interest that I didn't know I had, and that's in criminal justice and law 

enforcement. I want to take more classes that touch on this topic...” 

 

Justice & the Constitution is a unique course taught by Darren Marhanka, associate 

professor of Criminal Justice, exploring the United States Constitution and its 

relationship with our current judicial system.  The course examines the Constitution 

and Bill of Rights from the perspective of the application of those rights in criminal and 

civil cases.  Students discuss the application of the First, Fourth, Fifth, Sixth, Eighth, 

and Fourteenth Amendments, as they relate to a current criminal or civil case, and the 

Supreme Court cases that shape current decisions. 

 

To learn more about this class, please visit us online at www.Hammond.Institute, or 

call Matt Adams, program coordinator, at 636-949-4835. 

 

Cernik Publishes Article 

http://felix.lindenwood.edu/newsletter/2018_08/pedestalflier.pdf
http://www.lindenwood.edu/academics/centers-institutes/the-hammond-institute/justice-american-style/
http://www.hammond.institute/


 

Joseph Cernik, Professor of Political Science and Public 

Administration, published a featured article in an online 

magazine, The Artifice, "The Sexual on TV News: Lipstick 

Matters." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recent Editions 

The Digest archive 

Belleville Digest archive 

 

Events and Deadlines 

 

 Through August: Tech workshops for employees 
 Aug. 11: 2018 Adjunct Instructor Conference, 7 a.m. – noon, J. Scheidegger 

Center for the Arts. (Attendees receive $50 stipend) 

 Aug. 11: Writing Craft Talk with Kali VanBaale, 3-4 p.m., LARC Theatre 

 Aug. 15: Annual 5-column Program Assessment Reports due from School of 

Accelerated Degree Programs 

 Aug. 17: Dissertation Defense - Ann Marie Westbrook, 9 a.m. Roemer 301 

 Aug. 17: Economic Opportunities Conference with Prof. Piotr Wilczek, 

Ambassador of Poland, 9-11 a.m., Dunseth Auditorium 

 Aug. 21: "Why Do Some Nations Prosper? The Case of North and South 

Korea" webinar with Dr. Tawni Hunt Ferrarini, 6 p.m. 
 

 
  

 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/digest-archives/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/belleville/about/lindenwood-belleville-digest-archives/
http://felix.lindenwood.edu/newsletter/2018_05/summer2018catalog.pdf
https://lindenwood.az1.qualtrics.com/SE/?SID=SV_4YL5UBz26JTm9Vz&Q_JFE=0
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/author-vanbaale-to-present-writing-craft-talk/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/academics/centers-institutes/the-hammond-institute/events/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/academics/centers-institutes/the-hammond-institute/events/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/academics/centers-institutes/the-hammond-institute/upcoming-webinars/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/academics/centers-institutes/the-hammond-institute/upcoming-webinars/

